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Dear Parents,

Welcome to Skull Valley Elementary School.  We hope you will enjoy the unique educational experience your child will be offered here.  Students at Skull Valley School participate in a standards-based curriculum in dynamic multiage classrooms. Our school staff takes pride in the family atmosphere that we provide.  Each member of our instructional and support staff works hard to be sure that your child feels safe, respected, and valued while at Skull Valley School.  Students are our number one priority, and we have high expectations for them.  This handbook will help you become acquainted with the various aspects of our school as well as guidelines for student behavior.  We look forward to a productive and positive school year for new and returning students.  Thank you for being part of our family.  Please feel free to call us with any questions or concerns.

Skull Valley School 

Mission Statement

S—Skills for Life—Provide rigorous, individualized academic plans and emotional support while teaching life skills that will help each student succeed in the future.
K - Keep the whole child in mind. 
U - Unique gifts and talents are identified and encouraged in each student.

N - Nurture caring, trusting relationships with students and their families to foster success in learning.

K - Kindness, Respect, Responsibility- Building strong character to help shape good people.

S - Small student-to-staff ratio helps ensure a safe, comfortable, and productive learning environment.

Skull Valley Elementary School does not discriminate based on race, creed, color, religious preference, sex, or handicapping condition.

[image: image3.png]


  Skull Valley School History
S

kull Valley has had several different school buildings in various locations since the first school was established in 1879.  The first (1879-1897) and second (1897-1908) schools in Skull Valley (the second one burned down) were on Shupp Lane near Sterling Ranch.  The third (which also burned) was near the county house or Hole in the Brush and was in use from 1908-1916.  The 1916 Community Hall was used as a school before the construction of the 1925 building.  Skull Valley still has many living residents who attended school in the 1925 building, which was used from 1925 through 2001.    Behind the 1925 school building is a small house, which was used as housing for Skull Valley's teachers.  The teacherage is used for storage now, but it was used as classroom space as recently as 2001.  The Skull Valley Historical Society partially restored the 1925 school building, and the district continues that work.  The newest Skull Valley School was built in 2001 and shares a campus with the previous two buildings.  2016 was Skull Valley School’s Centennial year, celebrating 100 years on the current campus.

S

kull Valley's former Food Service Director, Shirley Ballew, worked at Skull Valley School for 48 years, retiring in 2018.  Her mother-in-law, Edna Ballew Patton, was the school's bus driver for 26 years between 1961 and 1986.  Shirley's husband, Daryl Ballew, attended Skull Valley School and shared memories of some teachers.  Edna Cordes taught Daryl in the first and second grades between 1942 and 1944.  Mrs. Sparks came in 1944-45.  She impressed her students because she kept long willow sticks in the corner of her classroom and wasn't afraid to use them. Most recently, our beloved kindergarten Aide, Raquel Martinez, recently retired after 34 years of service to our school. Although things have changed a lot over the 100+ year history of Skull Valley School, one consistent has been a long line of dedicated, caring staff members here that care for our students.

T 

he Small Schools Track Meet has always been a big event for all the small communities in the area.  Back in the sixties and seventies, it included the high jump event.  Skull Valley had such strong high jumpers that scouts and coaches from all over the county would come to watch.  Skull Valley School adopted the Skunk mascot in the early fifties when the Skull Valley Skunks softball team made a name for itself all over the state.  There are still quite a few members of the Skull Valley Skunks team living in the valley.

S

kull Valley School has a long history of support from the local community.  Land for the school was obtained from the late Hulda Christopherson's family, the Coughrans.  In 2003, the late Mr. Tom Jack of Prescott donated the fantastic purple and orange "big toy" playground equipment.  Local artist Loren Phippen had a beautiful bronze plaque (displayed near the playground) made in honor of Mr. Jack's generous gift.  The Skull Valley Historical Society and Loren Phippen donated an antique school bell to the school in 2011, which we use daily.
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  Learning at Skull Valley School  [image: image5.png]



S

kull Valley Elementary School offers a strong academic program that is based on the Arizona State Standards.  Each year, our students take a standardized test required by the State of Arizona.  In addition, we use other benchmarking and monitoring systems, usually quarterly, each year to assess student progress in math, reading, language, and science.  In the 2019-2020 school year, our district adopted an online core curriculum program, Beyond Textbooks(.  This new curriculum has proven results and is helping to ensure consistency in the classroom and alignment with state standards. As we enter the 2024-2025 school year, we will use the highly-rated McGraw Hill Wonders( reading curriculum.

· Skull Valley School uses the web-based Accelerated Reader( program and has access to over 100,000 reading comprehension quizzes.  We teach six-trait process writing and systematic, sequential spelling skills in all grades.  

· Our students use desktop and laptop computers to help develop keyboarding and technology skills. We are fortunate that each student can access a computer and an iPad for research and document creation.

· Students use Read Naturally( as a means to increase their reading fluency.  Additionally, we utilize Reading A-Z( to enhance the reading curriculum in grades K-3.  

· We use Accelerated Math(, a computer-driven math program, supplemental individualized computation program, textbook-based, and activity-based learning opportunities in mathematics.   

· In 2020, Skull Valley School added a Title I reading and math program to provide extra student support.  

· Skull Valley's multiage classroom structure provides our students with many open-ended, project-based learning opportunities in all subjects and a great deal of individualized instruction.  

S

tudent learning is our first priority.  If you have questions about your child's academic opportunities or progress, please call the school to arrange a conference. Our small student population ensures that your child will always be treated as an individual at Skull Valley School.
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 Daily Schedule (Monday - Thursday)  [image: image7.png]



7:30 AM..................................................................Staff arrives

7:50 AM...............................................................School begins

9:15-9:35 AM...........................................................AM Recess

11:00 AM................................Preschool dismissal (Half-Day)

11:00-11:20AM...............................................................Recess
11:20-11:40 AM…………………….…………….…. Lunch
1:25-1:45 PM…………………………K-5 Afternoon recess

3:35 PM...........................................................School Dismissal
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 Skull Valley School Faculty & Staff [image: image10.png]



Bus Driver/Preschool Instructor.............................Brittany Smith

Maintenance/Custodial……..….…........................Mark Undiano

Grounds Maintenance…..…..……………………Rene Martinez

Food Services Director..............................................Darlene Weatherly

K-1 Teacher………………………………………Michelle Undiano

2-3 Teacher………………..….………...………...Talitha Oberlander

3-8 ELA/Social Studies Teacher………...………..Michelle McFarland 

3-8 Math/Science Teacher......................................Melissa Flock

Special Ed. Teacher...................................................Matthew Backus

Preschool Director/Instructor……………….…...Gunilla Myers

Preschool Aides.........................................Charlene Ninness/Margie Poole

Special Education Aide……………………………Kimberly McPherson

District Administrator...............................................Brandi Vastine 

Administrative Assistant............................................Kirstie Mueller
Bus Driver..………………………………………..Derek Lloyd
Physical Education/Bus Driver……………………Jason Hamilton

Teachers' instructional resumes are available for public inspection in the school office.

Skull Valley School Procedures

A

lthough there are many specific rules listed in this handbook, no list can cover all possible situations.  Our goal at Skull Valley School is to provide a safe and productive learning environment for all students.  We support growth and development of character in each student.  Therefore, students are expected to use common sense and good judgment.  They are expected to show respect to adult supervisors and to other students.

Consequences:  Usually, when students don't follow the rules, a simple reminder is all that is necessary.  Supervisors may also require a "time-out" to provide a cooling-off period or to remove a child from a potential problem.  At times, a student may lose recess privileges or be required to call parents to report misbehavior.  Some students benefit from in-school suspension (ISS) due to behavior problems.  You will be notified if your child must be removed from class briefly.  More severe misbehavior would, of course, result in more severe consequences.

Bullying other students will not be tolerated.  We will contact you immediately if we know your child has been involved in a bullying incident.  Habitual bullying is against the law and will be considered severe misbehavior.

School personnel and parents must function as a team to give all our students the educational experience they need.  Please feel free to contact us with any insights you may have about your child’s academic and character growth.  We teach each child as an individual based on his/her ability level and current achievement level.   Most students thrive with this type of personal attention.
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Life Skills

At Skull Valley School, we aim to weave the essentials of good character throughout daily school life. We regularly teach and discuss the following universal values or character traits. 






Life Skills 




   (Adapted from Susan Kovalik's ITI)
Effort - to do your best




Perseverance - to keep at it


Integrity - to act according to what's right and wrong
Initiative - to do something because it needs to be done
Flexibility - to be willing to change plans when necessary
Organization - to plan, work, keep, arrange, and do things in an orderly way
Sense of Humor - to laugh and be playful without harming others
Problem Solving - to seek and create solutions
Responsibility - to do what's right and be accountable for your actions

Friendship - to make and keep a friend through mutual trust and caring
Curiosity - to investigate and seek understanding
Cooperation - to work together toward a common goal or purpose
Caring - to feel and show concern for others
Self-Control - to be in charge of your own words and actions
Patience - to be willing to wait calmly
Common Sense - to use good judgment
In addition to Life Skills, we sometimes discuss and teach the students the Six Pillars of Character outlined by Character Counts(, listed below.



Respect 


Caring



Fairness 


Trustworthiness



Responsibility 

Citizenship
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Dress Code

Skull Valley School requires that students’ clothing, hygiene, and appearance not disrupt the educational process.  In general, clothing must not be too revealing or allow undergarments to show.  Pants should be appropriate for the student, and no underwear should be displayed. 

· Clothing should allow free movement for normal classroom and playground activities.  

· Clothing, including hats, that display alcohol, tobacco, drugs, profanity, or offensive behavior will not be allowed at school.  

· Sandals must have secure enough straps to facilitate walking and running during free time.  Athletic shoes will be required for Physical Education.

· Bare feet are not acceptable at school. Shoes must be worn at all times in the interest of student safety.

· Shorts must be a modest fit and length.

· Sleeveless shirts or dresses must have a fitted sleeve opening and be a modest fit.

· Shirts and tops must be long enough to be tucked into shorts, pants, or skirts.

· Clothing that appears to be gang-related is not allowed, even if the student has no intent of being affiliated with a gang.  Clothing connected to gang-style dress includes sagging pants, bandanas, spiked jewelry, chains, or stocking caps worn in warm weather.

· Hats and caps may be worn outdoors with bills facing forward.

· Hairstyles and hair color should be neat and relatively natural.  A hairstyle that distracts from the learning environment is not permitted at school.

In cases where the faculty and staff believe that clothing or hygiene violates the rules or causes a disruption, the child will be referred to the office, and parents will be called to assist in correcting the problem.
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General School Rules

Building

1. Clean your feet before entering the building.

2. Use quiet voices inside the building.

3. Walk in the hall -- do not run or play.

4. Enter the building during recess or lunch only to use restrooms or get a drink.

5. Use common sense and respect for others.

Classrooms

Some rules are specific to each classroom; your child will learn these as needed.  Generally, the expectation is always to use common sense and respect for others.

[image: image15.png]



Bus

1. Remain in the seat while the bus is in motion.

2. Keep our bus clean. Take all trash and litter with you.

3. Nothing will be thrown inside or out of the bus.

4. No overly loud or boisterous noise.  Students must be silent when the bus stops at railroad tracks.

5. Scuffling, fighting, and rowdy behavior are not allowed.

6. Keep our bus nice. Do not damage the seats, 
walls, or any other bus part.

7. Keep hands, arms, all other body parts, and other items inside the windows.

8. No tobacco products on the bus or at bus stops.

9. Profane or obscene language is never allowed on the bus or at the bus stops.

10. No fighting or bullying on the bus or at bus stops.

11. No alcohol or drugs on the bus or at bus stops.

12. No weapons or dangerous items on the bus or at bus stops.

13. No exposure of private parts on or at bus stops.

14. Use common sense and respect for others.

Cars

Please always drive slowly and carefully if you must drive onto the school grounds, especially during school hours when students might be playing.
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Lunchroom

1. Enter and leave the lunchroom in a quiet and orderly way.

2. Sit at your assigned seat.

3. Speak in talking voices only.

4. All food is to be eaten in the lunchroom.  
There is no "take-out."

5. Please leave your area clean and place your dishes and utensils where they belong.

6. If available, The only seconds allowed for school lunches are extra vegetables.

7. Do not share food.

8. Use common sense and respect for others.

Playground

1. Students are only allowed to leave the playground with the permission of a staff member.

2. Bouncing balls off the building or roof is not permitted.

3. Tackle football or other hazardous games are not permitted.

4. Swing front to back on swings (not sideways).  

5. Be careful to stand away from teeter-totters.

6. Never jump from any playground equipment.

7. Use common sense and respect for others.

Misbehavior will result in a consequence.

The following activities are expressly forbidden to prevent serious accidents:

1. Throwing dirt, rocks, or snowballs.

2. Playing around the trash containers.

3. Riding bikes or skateboards at school.

4. Rough play (pushing, shoving, kicking, 
wrestling, tripping, play-fighting).

5. Fighting (even fake), including name-calling and bullying.

6. Climbing trees, fences, or backstops.

7. Using jump ropes for anything other than jumping.

8. Bring a cap gun, knife, or other potentially dangerous items to school.

9. Playing around parked vehicles.

10. Continuing to play after the bell rings.


Students hold equipment after the bell.

The Skull Valley Governing Board has determined that the following types of conduct are forbidden and may result in severe disciplinary action.  They are further outlined in Governing Board Policy JK.


Conduct that disrupts any school function, process, or activity;


Any behavior that violates federal, state, or local laws;


Defiance of authority;


Possession, handling, concealment, sale, offering, use, or being under the influence



of alcohol, drugs, or possession of drug paraphernalia;


Engaging in verbal or physical threats, abuse, assault, or fighting;


Committing an act of vandalism, littering, or destruction of property;


Possession of weapons and dangerous items;


Use of obscenities or defamation of an individual or group;


Wearing of dress that would present health or safety problems;


Wearing attire that displays obscene words, slogans, or graphics or is immodest or indecent;


Engaging in forgery or cheating;


Conducting initiations or hazing that involves actual or threatened verbal or physical abuse;


Taking, borrowing, or using any property by misrepresentation, deception, or theft;


Possession or use of tobacco products or cigarettes;


Excessive tardiness, absenteeism, or truancy; or


Endangering the health and safety of others.

Violations of these rules may result in short—or long-term suspension or possibly expulsion, depending on the severity and/or degree to which the behavior is considered chronic. Appeal and due process procedures are provided in Governing Board Policy JK, which is available in the school office.

Unsure about a rule?

When unsure about a particular rule or procedure, an excellent general guideline is "Think."

1. Think about what's right.

2. Think about others.

3. Think before you speak or act.

Arrival Times

It is best for students who ride with parents to arrive at school between 7:45 and 7:50 AM when the bus arrives.  Some staff members begin work at 7:30, but no one is at school before that time. It is unsafe for students to be on the school grounds before that time.  Please be careful if you must drive onto the school grounds because children may be present.
Snow Days

A snow day may be called when the roads are unsafe for running the school bus or bad weather is expected.  In that case, Skull Valley School staff members will contact each parent by telephone (or text if it is the best way to reach you).  You will be called either the evening before or early in the morning on a snow day.  Bus routes could change due to road conditions or weather, even if it is unnecessary to call a snow day.
Kindergarten Schedule

Under Skull Valley School District #15 policy, a child must be five years of age by September 1st to enroll.  Kindergarten students attend school from 7:50 AM to 3:35 PM Monday through Thursday.  Please see the district administrator if you prefer a half-day schedule for your child.

Kindergarten Pick-Up (Half-day students only)

When picking up a Kindergarten student mid-day, please park outside the fence or the chain gate near the Community Building.  Small children often need to remember to watch for cars.  

Toys from Home

Students are asked to only bring toys or balls to school if approved by their teacher for a special activity or situation.  We provide the necessary balls and playground equipment for recess.  The school assumes no responsibility for personal items brought to school.  Students will not be allowed to use cell phones at school, although they may be turned off and given to the classroom teacher to hold until the end of the school day.  Video games are usually not allowed at school.  Personal electronic devices should not be at school.  They can be lost, broken, or stolen; there is no time to use them on a normal school day.   

Homework Policy

Historically, homework is not assigned, but if an assignment is not completed in class, the student may need to complete it at home.  Homework in the upper grades includes familiar material that students have learned in class and extended classroom activities.  Homework is part of responsible character building, and students may have up to 30 minutes at 6th-grade through 8th-grade level three nights per week.  Students should not need parental help to complete homework assignments, but they will need time and a place for homework.  The teacher appreciates knowing if a student has difficulty completing an assignment, so re-teaching can occur.

Wellness Policy

Following state and federal law, Skull Valley School District has adopted a wellness policy that includes guidelines for promoting student health and preventing obesity.  The wellness policy prohibits students from eating candy or drinking soda or sugary drinks at school except for special occasions or parties.  Please do not send these items in cold lunches from home. This policy is available for review in the school office.  The school’s Wellness Team welcomes the participation of our parents.  If you are interested in this, please contact the school.

Classroom Snacks

Because our morning session is so long (nearly 4 hours from 7:50 AM to lunch), we like to be sure students have a snack at morning recess.  We are happy to supply these snacks for your child’s classroom, but to accomplish this, we ask for support from our parents.  A quarterly fee of $10 per child is requested.  This fee may be paid upfront for the year or by quarter.  If paying this fee will create hardship for your family, please ask our administrative staff to assist us.

Candy and Sweets

Please only send soda, candy, or sweets to school with your child if it is for a pre-arranged special occasion.

Regular Attendance

Regular school attendance is critical to student success.  The law governing schools in Arizona (ARS 15-803) states that a student must not be absent from school more than 10% of the days in the school year.  At Skull Valley Elementary School, students must not miss more than 15 days yearly.  A student who misses too many days of school must be considered for retention or other measures, depending on the cause of the absences and the child's situation.  The normal student absence rate is about 1-5 days per year.  Many students miss no school days and are recognized for perfect attendance.

Absences

When your child will be absent from school, please call the office at 442-3322 to report the absence and the reason.  If parents of an absent student do not call us, we attempt to reach them.  This is a safety measure to verify that parents know their child is not at school.  Per the Arizona Statute, student absences not verified with a parent ON THE DAY OF THE ABSENCE will be marked as unexcused.  As a courtesy, please notify the bus driver if your child does not need to be picked up.  This will save unnecessary stops.

Illness at School

Skull Valley School has a county school nurse at our school periodically throughout the year.  We only have a school nurse sometimes.  If your child is ill, we will call you to pick him/her up.  

Medications

When a student requires medication at school, it is kept in the original container in a locked cabinet in the office.  Suppose your child requires emergency medication, such as an Epi-pen for bee stings, an inhaler for asthma, or diabetic supplies. In that case, we will ask that you send one for the office and one for our emergency kit in case of emergency evacuation.   

Emergencies/Evacuation

If it became necessary to evacuate our school property because of an emergency (wildfire, train accident, etc.), students would be taken to Christopherson's ranch, which borders our property.  If that were not possible, we would evacuate to the Skull Valley Bible Church.  In case of an evacuation to a greater distance, our choices would be Kirkland School to the south or Prescott Racquet Club to the north.  These locations were chosen because they are easy to find.  You would, of course, be notified immediately of your child's location in an emergency.

Confidentiality

When you are at Skull Valley School, any dealings with students or staff members are confidential.  Federal law, as well as Arizona State law (ARS 38-504), protects the privacy and safety of public school students and staff by prohibiting the reporting or disclosure of confidential or sensitive information.

Visitors/Volunteers

Our school welcomes visitors and volunteers, especially parents.  All visitors and volunteers must sign in at the office following Arizona State Law.  If you are a visitor, please ensure your visit is consistent with the educational process.  If you would like a conference or meeting with a teacher, we will schedule a meeting during a non-instructional time.  Many parents enjoy volunteering for special events or field trips.  And we always need help at the annual track meet.  Don't hesitate to contact the school at 442-3322 if you are interested in serving our community in this vital way.  

Signing Out Students

If a student must leave during school hours, a parent or guardian must come to the school office and sign the child out.  This safety measure ensures your child leaves only with you or someone you designate. Students must leave the campus during school hours with a parent, guardian, or other person designated in enrollment paperwork.

Smoking

Smoking and vaping are prohibited on school grounds or at any school activity.

Enrollment Packet
You will receive an enrollment packet when you enroll your child and again at the beginning of each school year.  It contains several forms which we need you to complete and return as quickly as possible.  We must have a birth certificate and immunization records to enroll a child.  We must keep emergency information about your child, such as allergies, health conditions, medications, and how to contact you in an emergency.  If this information changes, please get in touch with the office immediately so that we can maintain current contact information in case we need to get in touch with you quickly.  In addition, you will need to list the people your child may leave school with because, without your permission, we will not let your child leave with anyone else.  

Field Trips

Skull Valley Elementary School schedules several field trips each year.  On long field trips, we may charter a bus, but on trips to Prescott, we use our bus, and depending on space, some students may need to travel in private cars.  Your enrollment packet includes a blanket form covering all field trips for the year.  There is a place for you to designate the parents or staff members who can provide your child with a ride.  You will be informed about each field trip, and your child will only ride with people that you have designated.  Some field trips may have a separate permission slip and a participation fee.

Open Enrollment Students
Skull Valley Elementary School accepts open-enrollment students on a limited basis.   

The Skull Valley Governing Board has established a class size limit.  When we reach that limit, we cannot accept additional open-enrollment students.  Applicants will be placed on a waiting list according to governing board policy.  To maintain open enrollment status, students must comply with rules and accepted standards of behavior.  Open enrollment status may be revoked if a student fails to make academic progress or becomes a behavior problem at Skull Valley School.  Students’ citizenship or immigration status, or that of their parents or guardians, is irrelevant to establishing residency within the district.

Instructional Hours

While Skull Valley School enjoys a four-day school week, our students are still able to catch up on instructional hours.  The chart below outlines the number of hours the state of Arizona requires (ARS 15-901) for students and the number of instructional hours Skull Valley students receive. 

Instructional Hours

	Grade Level
	AZ State Required Hours
	Skull Valley Hours

	Preschool ½ Day
	216 hours
	447 hours

	Kindergarten
	356 hours
	1067 hours

	Grades 1-3
	712 hours
	1067 hours

	Grades 4-5
	890 hours
	1067 hours

	Grades 6-8
	890 hours
	1117 hours
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Food Service

Skull Valley School is fortunate to have a well-known school lunch program throughout the area. Homemade hot lunch is available for $1.00 per day. Although students may pay for their lunch each morning, it is more convenient for parents to spend several days, weeks, or even months in advance.  

Skull Valley Elementary allows students to charge lunches as necessary with pre-arrangement and cooperation from parents.  Lunch statements are e-mailed to families with student charges at the end of each month, and payments are due by the 10th of the following month.

Parents who meet low-income requirements may qualify to have their children receive free or reduced-price lunches at school.  Your enrollment packet provides more information on qualifications and an application.

If you would ever like to come to school to have lunch with your child, please make prior arrangements with Mrs. Weatherly by calling the school at 442-3322.

School Supplies

While we realize that most public schools require parents to buy an extensive (and often expensive) list of school supplies, Skull Valley School has always tried to provide all necessary supplies for students as part of the “free and equal public education” that our country provides for its people. Occasionally, we will request that parents provide specific items for special projects.  
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Communications

Although most communication is via e-mail, we may periodically send notes home with your child. We will send home a lunch menu at the beginning of each month. The menu and other important information are on our website (www.skullvalleyschool.org). Every effort will be made to reach you by telephone or text during a snow day.

Playground Access

Skull Valley Elementary School has a lovely playground that families often use outside of school hours. However, children may not be on the school grounds outside of school hours without a parent or adult guardian. 

Art Gallery

The Skull Valley area is home to several talented and often well-known artists, an interesting distinction for a rural community. Exposure to art benefits everyone and can inspire students. At Skull Valley School, we attempt to collect and display representative works from local artists or artists with a local connection. The works must be appropriate for viewing by elementary school children. Community help with this project is greatly appreciated.
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Arizona School Tax Credit Donations

Arizona allows you, as a taxpayer, to donate up to $400 per year to a public school and then take a 100% credit for the donation on your Arizona Income Tax return.  This means that you (or someone you know) can donate $400 to Skull Valley School, and when you file your income tax return, the $400 is deducted from your tax bill.  If you already have a refund coming, your refund will be $400 higher.  You must, of course, actually owe income tax to the state of Arizona to qualify for the tax credit.  If your income is from another state, you do not qualify.  The Arizona School Tax Credit is simple, whether you use a tax preparer or do your taxes.  The net effect is that the $400 donation is free for the taxpayer, and the school gets to use the donation for field trips, clubs, and other extra-curricular activities.  It is your only opportunity as a taxpayer to CHOOSE where some of your tax money is spent.  Otherwise, the politicians in Phoenix make those decisions.  Skull Valley School uses Arizona School Tax Credit donations to fund our field trips rather than including them in our annual budget, as most schools do.  Please call the school for more information about this valuable option.
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Special Events, Traditions, and Features of Skull Valley School

Skull Valley School has rich traditions and participates in many yearly special events.  We have a “new” 100-year-old school bell to call the students for school.  Each morning opens with a gathering of students and staff around the flag.  We begin the day with the Pledge of Allegiance, announcements, and discussions of current events. At least one morning per week, we choose a Star Student who enjoys receiving compliments from the other students.  We'll have an Open House for parents and the community early in the fall.  We have a Trunk or Treat event on Halloween on the school grounds.  There will be a patriotic program to honor veterans on Veteran’s Day.  Sometime in the fall, the small schools in our area share Speech Day, where each child will give a speech.  Each year, our students have a special field trip before Christmas to sing and meet the residents at the Pioneer Home and other nursing homes in Prescott. They then enjoy lunch in a nice restaurant to practice etiquette.  Our Christmas Program is always a big hit in the community.  In the spring, we have a Science Fair.  Skull Valley has its school science fair first, and then we send a representative from each grade level to the Small Schools Science Fair.  Later in the spring, one of the school year's highlights is the annual Small Schools Track Meet.  Students practice for weeks to compete with students from neighboring schools.  At the end of the school year, Skull Valley students and their families hold a wonderful all-day picnic at a local ranch. 
In 2012, the Skull Valley Parents Group was re-formed after an absence of about ten years.  The newly formed group became active immediately and organized a swap meet on the school campus.  The group then organized activities in conjunction with Trunk or Treat.  The Parents Group provided Christmas gifts for our students and community children with the proceeds.  Each year, this hard-working group hosted several fundraising events.  The proceeds from these events fund special activities for our students.  In the 2013-14 school year and again in the 2015-16 school year, the Parents Group raised funds to help our families take special school trips to California to visit the beach and Disneyland.  What memories!  The Parents Group was dissolved a few years back because of a need for more members.  We hope to get this group up and running again soon.  There are also other volunteer opportunities available.  If you are willing and able to serve this way, please get in touch with the school office.  928-442-3322

We hope you enjoy and appreciate the unique features that make Skull Valley School distinctive and extraordinary. (
[image: image24.jpg]


 [image: image25.jpg]


 [image: image26.jpg]



Skull Valley School California Trip – May 2016

Skull Valley Elementary School  15

